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Provincial Superior’s Message  
Bro John Albert Arul Devanesan fsg 
 
 

Dear Brothers, Sisters, Board of Governors, Benefactors, 
Montfort Associates, Friends of Montfort, Principals / 
Teachers / Support Staff, Students / Trainees,  
 

Greetings to all of you! 

In the business world as we approach the Mid-Year 2018, it is 

a common practice to do mid-year account, mid-year review 

and mid-year evaluation. 

In the spiritual realm God calls us “Come away and rest awhile. Mark 6:31. Jesus is proposing a Mid- 

Year Retreat, He invites us to stop, look and go forward in the spiritual journey.  

We need to become aware of the profit and loss in our spiritual journey, for six months of the year has 

run its course. It is time for spiritual audit of our lives under the Love of God. We need to become aware 

of the blessings received and blessings wasted. How we have built relationship and how we have hurt 

relationships. 

I have selected three verses of Psalms 25 in which the Psalmist seeks God’s direction, God’s 

encouragement and God’s goodness. 

4 DIRECT me in your ways, Yahweh, and teach me your paths. 
5 ENCOURAGE me to walk in your truth and teach me since you are the God who saves me. FOR my    
hope is in you all day long -- such is your generosity, Yahweh. 
6 GOODNESS and faithful love have been yours forever. 
 
We can emulate the spiritual discipline of taking a few days of vacation with the Lord. It is good to set up 
a small program of detox – from whatever has gotten an upper hand over our lives. Small monkeys 
when we keep feeding them can become big gorillas on our shoulders. Pope Francis has been reminding 
us “let nothing rob the joy of the Lord”. 
 
It is never too late to get back to the track of life leading us to greater joy and fulfillment. The Word of 
GOD – COME has been addressed in many ways. Come back to me. Come down. Come Out. Come to me 
all you who labor and are burden and I will give your rest. Come away and rest awhile. 
 
The rested person becomes a resourceful person. Let us heed the invitation of the Living God. 
 
Thank you, 
 
May the Gracious God Watch Over All of You.  
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Montfort Secondary School (MSS), Singapore 
By Priya Prasad 

 

Sports Co-Curricular Activities’ Achievements  

Our Sports Teams did tremendously well in this year’s Inter-School Tournaments, bringing glory to the 
school. Our sportsmen went through months of gruelling training to hone their skills and every victory 
they clinched was proof of their grit and team spirit. We wish them all the best in the National 
Tournaments.  

Softball  
 “Cooperation cannot be forced out of a group of people. It was 
only when we started communicating more often as a team and 
understanding each and every one of us better, were we able 
to work together and finally transform into a true team.” Gideon, 
4 Excellence. 

 

Badminton  
“Endurance is an important value I learnt in Badminton. 
Badminton requires a lot of stamina to preserve through rallies 

of shots and to keep up with the pace of the game. It really drains your stamina so you have to 
strengthen yourself mentally to play a better game than your opponent.” – Nabil, 4 Excellence 

 
 
Basketball  
“I enjoy training with my teammates as strong bonds are forged when we train together.” – Carlo, 3 
Humility 
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Rugby 
 “Rugby is a sport in which teamwork is important 
as you need every player to support each other 
throughout the entire match and also help each 
other train to the best of their abilities. I really like 
my team mates as without them, I would not have 
people to look up to and learn from to become a 
better player.” – Rex, 3 Excellence. 

 

 
Football  
“When playing football, teamwork is an important 
factor. You can have a team of talented players but 
they may not play well as a team. You can have a 
team of mediocre players but they may play well as 
a team. Teamwork makes the dream work! 
Therefore, it is key in playing football.” – Hakim, 3 
Team Spirit 

   

Wushu  

  

 “One of the many values I have learnt 
throughout the years of being in Wushu is 
perseverance. Learning Wushu movement and 
technique is not something that can be done 
within a few training sessions. You need to 
have the determination to endure the long 
training hours and to strive for precision and 
elegance in every movement.” – Micah, 4 
Excellence 
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Montfort Junior School (MJS), Singapore 
By Ng Yi Li 

 

Developments in Makers’ Culture 
ALP STATUS 
We are proud to announce that Montfort Junior has been awarded the Applied Learning Programme (ALP) status 
for STEAM Education (Coding and Robotics).  
 

Sharing by our Teachers at ICTLT 
A team of Math teachers, Mdm Tay Chor Lin (HOD Math and 
Aesthetics), Miss Melissa Teo (SH Math), Mrs Wendy Yap (ST Math) 
and Mdm Mastura (ST Math) had the opportunity to share their 
innovative project to our Education Minister and fellow Educators at 
the annual MOE ICTLT. The project titled, Developing Mathematical 
Reasoning through Programmable Robots, was to have pupils take on 
the role of urban planners, and make use of the Sphero to learn more 
about geometry and symmetry. Our booth was also visited by many 
curious visitors keen to learn more about making education 
meaningful for the pupils. 
           

Tech Saturday 
Our pupils took part in Tech Saturday (Upsized) and one of the teams 
was awarded the “Best Teamwork Award”. The pupils also created a 
game for the carnival booth and had opportunities to present their 
game to Mr S Iswaran (Minister for Communication and Information) 
and Dr Ibrahim (Former Minister).  
    
 

Our CHRISTE Values 
Excellence 
We tell the pupils, it’s not 

about the awards but about enjoying the process, challenging yourself 
further and always doing your best and we are proud of CCA pupils for 
their accomplishments this second quarter. AGE QUOD AGIS! 

  

 Compassion 
Displaying compassion in our annual Hair for Hope event as well 
as taking part in the Singapore Kindness Movement by showing 
appreciation for our bus ambassadors.  
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Emmanuel Service Festival  
In memory of our beloved Brother Emmanuel who passed away 

on 31 August 2017, Boys’ Town dedicated the day on 18 May 

2018 for the staff and boys to reach out to serve the needy in 

Singapore. In honour of his service to the community, the Boys’ 

Town family came together and celebrated the day with the 

following services: 

 

1. Cook salad rolls (we call popiah in Singapore) to the 50 elderly 

in the Community Kitchen at Marine Terrace. 

2. Befriended 50 senior friends at Goodlife! while we also taught 
them how to make terrariums. 

3. Fixed 26 of broken wheelchairs at Changkat Changi Community 

Centre. 

 

We will continue to spread the love from the Emmanuel Service 

Festival and keep the fire of Brother Emmanuel forever burning in our hearts. 

 

Sundown Marathon 
6 boys from our Residential Services and staff 

had the opportunity to participate in the 

annual Sundown Marathon on 19 May 2018. 

They ran along the scenic route of Singapore 

that showcases the skyline and the iconic 

Singapore Flyer. With their weekly training in 

the running club, the boys gave their best 

shot and completed the 5km night run. 

 

Boys’ Town is honoured to be selected as 

one of the beneficiaries for Sundown with 

Love charity outreach campaign.  

 

 

 

By Trevor Chan 
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Boys’ Town Adventure Centre Public Climbs  

The Boys’ Town Adventure Centre (BTAC) opened 

their adventure tower and bouldering room to 

welcome the public to give it a go! Conducted over a 

span of 3 months from March to May, public who had 

signed up for the sessions climbed and abseiled in our 

adventure facilities.  

Serving not just the Boys’ Town clients, BTAC is also 

open to the public and conducts team-building and 

climbing certification courses for the general public.  

 

 

 

In Search of the Path (Zen Wisdom Story) 

 

“I am willing to leave everything. Let me be your disciple.”• 

“How does a person choose his Path in life?”• 

“Through sacrifice. A path that demands sacrifice is a true path.”• 

The master accidentally bumped into a bookcase. A very rare porcelain vase fell off the shelf and the lad 
flung himself forward to catch it before it hit the ground. He fell the wrong way and broke his arm. But 
he was able to save the precious vase. 

“Which sacrifice is greater, to see the vase shatter into pieces on the floor or breaking your arm to save 
it?”• 

“I don’t know.”• 

“So then, do not try to guide your choice through sacrifice. The path is chosen by our capacity to 
compromise with each step we take along the way.”• 

 
CONSIDER THIS 
“The future is not some place we are going, but one we are creating. The paths are not to be found, but 
made. And the activity of making them changes both the maker and their destination.” – John Schaar 

  



Malaysia-Singapore Province Bulletin Apr-Jun 2018 Issue 39       Page 8 
 
 

 

 

Assumption English School (AES), Singapore 
By Mr Quek Ser Hiang 

 

   

 
Founder’s Day and Prize-Giving Ceremony  
By Mayuga Edinele De Guerto (Class 3/1) and Ms Atikah Sa’ad 

The annual Founder’s Day and Prize-Giving Ceremony which took place on 27 April 2018 is a celebration of the 
academic and co-curricular achievements of Assumptionknights. This year, the achievements of our staff were 
also highlighted at this annual event. Our Guest-of-Honour, Brother Dominic Yeo Koh, Supervisor of Schools from 
the Montfort Brothers of St Gabriel, joined us for the ceremony and presented the special accolades to our newly 
promoted teachers as well as the recipients of the long service awards.   
 
The theme for this year “Assumptionknights Unite” was introduced by Mr Benjamin Kwok, our Principal, who 
spoke passionately about celebrating our success as a family and encouraging us to embrace our identity as an 
Assumptionknight by leading, serving and reaching out within the Gabrielite community. He also acknowledged 
the groups of people who made our school special – the students, teachers, parents, alumni as well as a 
supportive School Management Committee. 
 
Spirits were high throughout the ceremony as peers, juniors and seniors clapped and cheered for all the award 

recipients. It was heartening indeed to see each and every one acknowledging the achievements of a fellow 

schoolmate. In her Vincent Award of Excellence speech, the highest honour given to an Assumptionknight, Trina 

Ng Hai Ling shared, “The friends I have made in AES are friends I will treasure for life and it is with great pride that 

I can call myself an Assumptionknight.” A simple sentence which sums up the kind of camaraderie fostered in the 

school. 

The ceremony was more than an award presentation. It instilled a greater sense of belonging to the school as we 

celebrated the achievements of the entire school community and that pride was heard loud and clear as we sang 

our school song united in one voice at the end of the event. 

Montfort Feast Day Mass 2018 By Mayuga Edinele De 

Guerto (Class 3/1) and Ms Atikah Sa’ad 

 

27 April 2018, Friday, is a special day for Assumptionknights as 
we gathered as one to celebrate Montfort Feast Day Mass.  
 
The Mass, led by Father Martin Low, is celebrated in honour of 
our founder, St Louis Marie de Montfort. The Montfortian spirit 
of charity and love forms the strong guiding principles of our 

educators today in nurturing men and women of character and learning.  
 
Our very own AES Show Choir also led in the singing of the hymns during the Mass. Despite the different races 
and religions present, the Mass was observed with great reverence by all as one big family.  
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Assumption Pathway School (AES), Singapore 
By Mr Hoon Jen Ken 

 

APS Graduation Ceremony 

APS Graduation Ceremony was a symbolic event held 
on Friday 6 April 2018 to celebrate the success and 
achievements of our students. Our teachers dedicated 
much effort to help our students attain their potential 
and it was certainly heartwarming to see the students 
reaping the fruits of their success. 

During the ceremony, we presented the ITE Skills 
Certificate (ISC) to our very first cohort of graduands 
from the Culinary Skills course. We also presented the 
SATS Foundation, ST Engineering as well as the Richard 

Wee Awards. These awards were given in recognition of our students’ efforts and achievement. 

 

APS 10th Anniversary Celebration 

The school commemorated its 
10th Anniversary, a significant 
milestone for APS on Friday 13 
April 2018. It was a 
representation of our hard work, 
determination and progress over 
the years. President Halimah 
Yacob was our Guest of Honour 
and we were honoured to have 
her to grace the event.  

Our partners, school affiliates as 
well as alumni members were 
present for the celebration.  The guests were delighted by the culinary creations and dining experience 
proudly put together by our staff and students. Our Malay and Hip Hop fusion dance by our students 
and the duet performance by our former student and staff kept our guests in good spirits.  

During the celebration, we also presented the Friends of APS Awards to our partners namely Changi 
Foundation, Mitsubishi Electric Asia, NTUC Income, SATS, ST Engineering as well as Temasek Foundation 
Cares. The Tay Eng Soon Scholarship Award was awarded to our graduand Sarah Basyirah Abdul Razak in 
recognition of her hard work and achievement. 

As a school, we hope to mould our students to be working adults of character and values. However, this 

could only be made possible with the support from our partners. Most importantly, as a family all that 

we strive for is in the best interests of our students. 
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Evening at The ART  

APS collaborated with Guest Chef Jenny Yeo 

from Woody Family café for the Evening at The 

ART on Saturday 24 March 2018, featuring 

authentic and flavoursome Peranakan cuisine. 

Our Executive Director, Mr Christopher Neo 

presented tokens of appreciation to our Guest 

Chef and her family members. It was a 

delightful evening filled with enticing 

Peranakan food, warmth and good times. 

Most importantly, this was an enriching 

experience for our students to serve in real-life 

situations. This helped to build up their work competency and resilience. 

 

 

Founder’s Day Celebration 

The school commemorated Founder’s Day on Friday 27 April 

2018 and paid tribute to its Founder, St Louis Marie De 

Montfort. The theme for this year: Montfort, the educator 

of youth – the best interest of the child. About 20 Catholic 

staff members and students attended the Feast Day Mass at 

Assumption English School.  

School-wide celebration consisted of two segments; 

classroom activities and a grand finale at the Vincent Hall. In 

one of the classroom activities, students learnt about the 

lives of the pioneer Brothers who had contributed much to 

the setting-up and the development of the school.   

The highlights at the Vincent Hall Celebration featured a 

video recording of Brother Roger who started the Men’s 

Tailoring Department in 1953 and served as its Department 

Head for more than 30 years. Students rediscovered the life 

of Montfort and his values in the slide presentations and the 

quiz that followed. There was also a poster display at the 

school foyer for students to discover more about their founder. The event was indeed an enjoyable and 

enriching experience for both students and staff alike. 
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St Gabriel’s Primary School (SGPS), Singapore 
By Mr Gerald Kong 

 

Virtues Week 2018 and Founder’s Day 

Mass 
19 April (Thursday) 

Brother Dominic Yeo-Koh, SG launched Virtues Week 
2018 by addressing the whole school in the hall. He 
gave a 10-minute presentation on the importance of 
virtues. The students were attentive and participative. 
The usual daily assembly prayers followed. 
 
During recess time, two skits on the life of St. Louis 
Marie de Montfort were put up by Catholic Club 
members to familiarise the boys on key episodes of his 
life. One was on how he reached out to a poor student by winning over the rich students who bullied him and got 
them to donate and help him instead. The other skit depicted his transformative Cesson Bridge experience where 
after he bid farewell to his beloved family, gave away all his possessions to, and even exchanged clothes with, 
three beggars he met enroute to the seminary. This was how he abandoned himself wholly to God’s providence. 
Many of our own students and some visitors from Montfort Junior School and Assumption Pathway School who 
are part of the Montfortian Character and Citizenship Education Community of Practice witnessed and applauded 
the wonderful acting as they learnt more about the virtues of the Founder such as compassion and solidarity with 
the poor and complete trust in God for our needs. 
 

 
 
 
 
The skits and the actors of St 
Louis Marie’s life 
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Word Search Quiz (20 April (Friday)) 

  
The boys enjoyed themselves when they participated in a Word Search quiz on the life and virtues of the Founder 
during recess. Separate sheets were designed for the lower and upper primary levels. Charts on Montfort’s life 
were displayed outside the chapel so that the boys could not only gather clues but also get the opportunity to be 
more informed about his life. This activity was facilitated by Catholic teachers and parent volunteers. The boys 
also interacted enthusiastically with Brother Dominic during recess as they got acquainted with a Gabrielite 
Brother in person, in the school canteen.  
 

Charity Weeks Envelopes (23 April (Monday) and 24 April (Tuesday)) 

A donation drive was conducted using the Charities Week Envelopes 2018 of 
Caritas Singapore during recess time. The Gabrielite boys and staff lived out the 
virtue of generosity by cheerfully rendering financial aid to those who are less 
fortunate locally. The collection box was decorated by the students while parent 
volunteers helped mind the donation table. On both dates (as part of a month long 
initiative), a used books collection was also conducted to encourage the students to 
share generously with others the joys of reading as well as prevent wastage. Just on 
23 April, the students were also able to view a part of a video on the inspiring life of 
French Gabrielite Bro. Hilare who selflessly devoted himself to education and 
nurturing the young in Thailand. He helped develop textbooks to aid foreigners in 
learning Thai that are considered to be classics up till today.  
 

Founder’s Day Mass (25 April (Tuesday)) 

The culmination of Virtues Week was the joyful Founder’s Day Mass 
celebrated by Fr. Gregory Tan, SJ, an old boy of the Gabrielite schools, in the 
school hall attended by the whole school community. It was well supported by 

members of the School Management Committee as well as a Governor of St Gabriel’s Foundation. The altar 
servers, readers, presenters of symbolic items and the choir were largely composed of Catholic Club 
members who greatly assisted in the Mass to cap the 4-day long Virtues Week celebrations on a high note. 
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MeToYou Youth Outreach Programme 
(YO!!!) 
By Carmmen Lee 

 
 

 

Cyber Wellness Ambassador Training 
Programme 

As part of MeToYou’s Community Education Programme, 
we offer a Cyber Wellness Ambassador (CWA) Training 
Programme to schools to equip student ambassadors with 
cyber wellness knowledge and skills to identify and support 
their peers and others around them facing online 
challenges. The outcome of the programme is to have a pool of CWA that becomes positive role model for 
responsible use of Internet and provide peer support to their friends and classmates when cyber issues arise.  

In 2018, we have the privilege of partnering with Seng Kang Secondary School (SKSS) to run a CWA 
Training Programme for their CWAs, which will culminate with a Cyber Wellness Fair (CWF) in August. Our first of 
4 sessions started in April exploring with the CWAs their role, the importance of their role, as well as the cyber 
wellness topics they want to learn more about and champion for during the CWF.  

Our first session kicked off with a very interesting ice breaker where the CWAs were split into 2 groups to 
“cyber stalk” 2 of our MeToYou staff, for selected information such as birth date and hobby. The ice breaker was a 
way to introduce our staff who will be working with them over the next few months while at the same time raise 
awareness of the importance of their role to educate their peers about cyber related issues such as how their 
personal information can actually be retrieved online if they are not careful with privacy settings and what they 
post online.  

The CWAs voted for Internet Addiction (Excessive Gaming and Handphone Use) and Cyber Bullying among 
the different Cyber Wellness issues to learn and champion for in 
SKSS this year. We conducted our 2nd session using different 
interactive activities to help the CWAs learn more about the nature 
of Internet addiction, how to identify it, the impact of it on a 
person’s well-being and ways to balance our use of internet. 
Internet Addiction, especially in the form of excessive handphone 
use is definitely a huge global phenomenon we are seeing today and 
especially among young people. The CWAs found the session 
insightful in learning new knowledge they previously didn’t know 
about such as how excessive device use can increase the chance of a 
person developing anxiety and depression.   

Come July, the CWAs will learn more about cyber bullying 
and how they can advocate for more people to be up-standers 
instead of bystanders when they witness cyber bullying (or any 
form of bullying for that matter).  

Finally, during the last session, apart from the preparation 
work for the Cyber Wellness Fair in August, we will also be teaching 
the CWAs simple engagement and presentation skills that will aid 
them to execute their role confidently and competently. We look 
forward to see and hear about the impact the CWAs are going to 
make to their peers in school, during the fair and also during typical 
school days, where raising awareness about cyber wellness 
becomes a personal conviction and lifestyle they advocate for!  
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Montfort Boys’ Town, Shah Alam 
By Arulannandam S  

 
The 2nd quarter of this year challenged us with various events and activities. All students and staff played their 

roles well to make all events a success. To the Lord almighty a BIG thank you. 

Prof S. Yagi giving lecture on engineering 

mathematics to 2nd year Computer 

Maintenance students 
Prof S.Yagi, Professor Emeritus from Meisei University, 

Japan gave several lectures to Computer Maintenance 2nd 

year students. In collaboration with Japan Club, he 

conducted several lectures on mathematics & digital 

imaging to the graduating students of Computer 

Maintenance Dept. 

Feast Day of St. Louise Marie De Montfort 

His Grace Archbishop Julian Leow celebrated mass at Montfort 

chapel on 28 April, 2018, the celebrations continued at the 

main hall with student performances and dinner. Dinner guest 

includes His Grace Archbishop Tan Sri Murphy Parkiam, Rev 

Fathers, Sisters from other congregations, Board Members and 

Bro Mark who celebrated his birthday with a cake cutting 

ceremony. 

 

Montfort Alumni Day  
It has been a tradition that on 1st May every year – we celebrate the Alumni Day at Montfort Boys Town. The 

alumni members will gather and interact with the present students, motivating them as well as have fun through 

various games and activities.  
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Job Placement Exercise for 2nd year students 

It was an exciting day with anxiety 

for all the school leavers who 

attended interviews with potential 

employers. Many braved themselves 

and accepted good offers to start 

working in Klang Valley.  Big thanks 

to all the participating companies 

who offered job opportunities. 

 

Open House Charity Carnival 2018 
It is our main fundraising event that involves all students 

and staff in collaboration. The ‘steering committee’ that 

planned months ahead and worked with networking 

among alumnus and many NGO’s and Corporate 

companies made the event a successful one. Our 

heartfelt thanks to many Catholic Churches who allowed 

us to sell our carnival coupons, many volunteers who 

without fail support us i.e: the entertainers, foot stall / 

merchandize stall operators, super bikers.. and the list 

can go on and on. BIG thanks to GOD almighty. 

Students New Intake – 2018 
It is our annual student enrolment exercise where 

parents with mix reaction enrolled their sons or 

daughters. Total of 97 boys and 37 girls were enrolled. 

All senior students were very helpful in the whole 

process and showed kindness as well as been a good 

role model.  
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Montfort Youth Training Centre, Sabah 
By MYTC 

Graduation Ceremony of Batch 18 
Officiated by our guest of Honor, YBhg Datuk Henry 
Goh, a local philanthropist, we once again proudly 
witnessed the graduation of 76 Trainees from Batch 18 
after they had successfully completed their two years 
Training with MYTC. Also present during the graduation 
day were Government Representatives, Board of 
Governors, Donors, Friends of Montfort, the Press and 
Parents of Trainees.  Among the graduates were 
twenty one (21) Welders, eighteen (18) Mechanics, 
sixteen (16) Carpenters and twenty one (21) 
Refrigeration and Air-Conditioning Technicians. Most of 
them have secured jobs from around Sabah, Labuan 
and West Malaysia while some of them decided to 
further their studies. Nine (9) of the graduates 

successfully attained Terampil Cemerlang (distinction) in their Malaysia Skills Certificate (SKM) examination and 
received monetary reward from Mr Joseph Tek, MYTC Board of Governor, for their success in attaining excellent 
results. 
   

San Damiano Boys Celebrating St Louis 
Marie de Montfort’s Feast Day 
A group of visitors from Malaysia Steemit Sabah team 
visited San Damiano Boys’ Hostel Kiulu on 28th April 2018. 
In conjunction with St Louis Marie de Montfort’s feast 
day, they took the opportunity to celebrate with the 
Boarders by having fellowship activities. They generously 
sponsored the fellowship lunch and a beautiful cake to 
commemorate the occasion.   
 

St Mary’s Youth Hostel, Sandakan 

Health Awareness Session By Dr. Henry Ong 
Dr Henry Ong Ming Leong, a medical practitioner and a 
close friend of Montfort, conducted a session on pre-
marital sex and on sexual transmitted diseases (STD) to 
the boarders on 19th May 2018. He spoke about the 
negative effects if boy/girl relationships is carried out 
irresponsibly. Supported by medical facts and his long 
experiences as a medical practitioner, Dr Henry shared 
and highlighted the seriousness of such health issues. He 
shared that he treats at least 10 patients as young as 15 
years old, in a month, with STD. He encouraged the 
boarders to stay focused as each and every one of them 
have the power to make a difference. The session 
received active participation from the boarders during 
the Q &A session. 
       

  

 
Mr Joseph Tek presenting the monetary reward to one of 
the recipients, Gabriel Maxwell Leo 

 
Group photo of Mr Vincent Wong and Boarders with 
Steemit members 

 

 

 

Team Malaysia Sabah Steemit visits to SDBH on 28 April and organised activities and 
singing with the Boys. They contributed food donation, sponsored lunch and cake for 

St. Louis De Montfort Feast Day & birthday celebration of the month  

 
Dr Henry Ong during the talk 
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Montfort Youth Centre, Melaka 
By Ms. Santhiyiah 

 

 

MYC 16TH Open House Charity Carnival (OHCC) 2018 

Despite a rain storm the day before and light rain on the 
event day, it did not stop our volunteers, stall owners and 
visitors from coming to our event. We had a total of 57 stalls 
consisting of food, games and vegetable stalls. The crowd was 
huge and the event was a success. We would like to thank 
everyone who supported our event for a good cause. Special 
thanks to our boys who worked hard and co-operated well 
before and during the event. 
 

 
Workshop Skills Competition 
A skills competition was held for all of the 
students from each department in their 
respective workshops. This competition is meant 
to expose the youths to a variety of skills and 
equip them with the tools and resources they 
need to build a career. They were tested based 
on their knowledge on general studies, motor 
mechanic, computer maintenance and general 
maintenance skills. All the students showcased 
excellent talent, knowledge and confidence in 
portraying their skills. 
This workshop skills competition is one way to 
motivate and help the youths’ to build character, 
confidence, commitment, and self-esteem. To all 
the winners and all the boys, well done! 

Graduation Batch 16 
10 June marked the day that brings together a 
lot of emotions for the 50 grads and their 
families alike. After 2 years of hard work and 
determination, Batch 16 students of MYC finally 
graduated and off to find their own success path. 
The event was graced by the guest of Honour, 
Mr Ng Teck Seng, the Managing Director of Kuok 
Foundation along with Chairman of BOG, Mr. 
Tan Hing Seng, Technical Advisor of CMD, Mr. 

Tan Siew Teng, Bro. Mark Tee sg. from MBT Shah Alam, and also sponsors, volunteers, 
parents/guardians and members of the press. It was a proud moment for Bro. Peter, teachers, MYC staff 
and most importantly the family and friends of the graduands when thunderous claps accompanied 
each student when their names were called on to the stage to receive their scrolls. We wish the new 
graduates heartiest congratulations and all the best. 
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Mission in Myanmar  
by Mr. Martino Ahr Ngo 

 

ALL Summer Holiday English and Computer 
Programme (SHECP) 2018 Closing and 
Awarding Ceremony  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ALL celebrated the Summer Holiday English and Computer Programme (SHECP) closing Ceremony on 
May 26, 2018 at Assumption Church Parish Hall. All students (165) attended the ceremony. Over hundred 
parents attended the ceremony as well. Two students from Interchange-Intro class were the MCs for the 
ceremony. At the beginning of the ceremony, Mr. Martino gave the opening speech. He thanked ALL-Staff, the 
teachers, the assistants and management team for their great effort and hard working for the children. He 
also thanked the parents for sending their children to ALL. He gave special thanks to the parish priest, Fr. Ye 
Mynit, for allowing ALL to use the Hall. Finally, he encouraged the students to keep learning.  
 
After the opening speech, students from each class performed their prepared items on the stage such as 
action songs, songs, dances and conversations. Students’ parents were happy to see their children shows. Mr. 
Shane Lin Htet shared the important of ICT with power points. He also introduced the computer courses ALL 
currently runs now. He encouraged students’ parents to let their children learn and become familiar with 
ICT. Later, three computer students shared their “Rainforest” power-point presentation to the audience. 
After that, a student and a student’s father shared their experience regarding with ALL programme.  
 
After students’ performances, ALL awarded each student a certificate of completion of SHECP. In every class, 

there were four special gifts awarded; the first, second and third grade winners and a progress award. All 

students from all classes who completed 2018 SHECP with passing score, was given a jelly-snack as a gift. All 

children and parents were served with ‘Shew Yin Aye’ a kind of Burmese traditional snack.  

  

SHECP 2018 Students’ Group Photo 

Students doing action song after sitting for an hour during SHECP closing 

ceremony  

Students doing action song after sitting for an hour during SHECP closing ceremony  
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News in Pictures 
 

 

Pilgrimage – In the Footsteps of the Founder 
Bro. Dominic Yeo-Koh led a group of pilgrims for 

the Footsteps of the Founder from 25th May to 6th 

June 2018. The pilgrims were the Montfortian 

Associates and Friends of Montfort from Sabah 

and Singapore. 

 

HR Manual and Staff Handbook 

Institutions leaders from the three Malaysian 

Institutions met on 25th May, 2018 at Montfort 

Boy’s Town, Shah Alam to follow up the HR 

Manual and Staff Handbook. The meeting was 

facilitated by Ms Eunice Lee, a HR Consultant. 

 

Singapore Montfortian Associates Annual 
Retreat 

 
The Annual Retreat was held on 22 to 24th May at 

MAJODI Centre, Johor. At the end of the retreat, 

the Associates renewed their commitment. 

 
 

Admission Day 

Montfort Youth Training Centre (MYTC), Sabah 

admitted 82 new trainees on the 23 Jun, 2018 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 


